
 

 

Letters of Fraternity from Father Pedro Aguado, Sch.P. 

 

 

 

In December and January, the Piarist Fathers granted a Letter of 

Fraternity to nineteen people, who are close to the life and ministry of our 

religious community in Miami.  One of the recipients has greatly assisted our 

school for pre-novices.  The other eighteen have been very active members of 

the Union Familia Escolapia Cubana (UFEC).  This group of exiled Piarist alumni 

from Cuba have chapters in Florida, New York and Puerto Rico. 

These men and women were recommended by the Community of Miami, 

nominated by Father Fernando Negro, our Provincial Superior, and finally 

awarded their letters from Father Pedro Aguado, our Superior General.  By 

receiving this fraternal recognition, they are now incorporated into the spiritual 

family of the Piarists. 

They include: David and Carmen Contreras, Manolo and Isis Fernandez, 

Father Francisco Hernandez, Julio and Rosa Hernandez, Ricardo and Ofelia 

Menendez, Luis and Alicia Minana, Herminia Pineda, Aurora Ramos, Grete 

Rangel, Jorge and Maria Eugenia Salazar, Teresita Seijas, and Anibal and 

Migdalia Valdes. 

Once more, we join in thanksgiving for these people, who unconditionally 

accompany us in our Piarist ministry. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Pope Francis and 

Father Pedro Aguado, 

Sch.P. met in January 

2016. 


